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Contingency Plan for Remote Learning at 

Oatlands School  

 

Introduction  

At Oatlands we are committed to providing a broad and balanced curriculum for all of our children. 

The delivery of the curriculum in school is fun, engaging and practical and it is our aim to maintain 

these features and meet the needs of all of our children in the event of them needing to learn 

remotely.  

 

Children will have access to remote learning if: 

o They are asymptomatic and self-isolating at home. 

 

Children must only complete the remote learning if they are well enough to do so. 

 

Parents are responsible for: 

o Contacting the school office to let them know that your child is asymptomatic and will require 

work for their period of absence.  

o Supporting children to complete the learning set by the school. 

o Accessing the learning the school has provided. 

o Alerting the school if you need any additional resources or do not have access to a computer. 

o Uploading children’s work onto Class Dojo and engaging with the class teacher.  

 

How to access work 

Remote learning will be provided through the following platforms: 

o The school website – links to selected online resources will be available at all times.. 

o Class Dojo  

 

Please do inform the school if you do not have access to a computer and/or Wi-Fi and we will 

support families to ensure they are able to engage in the learning either through loaning of 

equipment or providing hard copies of activities.  

 

To enable teaching and learning to continue as effectively as possible during the need for remote 

learning our staff will provide the following: 

o A weekly overview of the learning happening in class at the time of absence. 

o Daily activities of phonics/literacy, maths and a topic-based activity will be uploaded onto 

your child’s Class Dojo profile. Where possible this will mirror what is happening in class. 

Our aim is to upload work onto your child’s Class Dojo profile by the end of your child’s first day of 

absence, otherwise the following morning. Parents will have the ability to upload their child’s 

completed work and teachers will endeavor to provide feedback at least once each week. 

 

 


